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The fact that the EUB is independent of other government departments like Alberta Environment, Alberta Sustainable Resource Development and Alberta Health and Wellness reflects past and present Conservative government energy policy: "Alberta is open for business."

While the EUB's mandate is to ensure fair and orderly resource development in the public interest, the emphasis is resource development. The public interest issues like the environment and human health appear to be secondary, at best.

Recently, there has been more involvement by Alberta Environment in EUB decisions, but environmental impact assessments are site-specific and do not address cumulative effects, and there are still cases of flammable drinking water.

Environmental concerns are usually addressed only after the resources have been extracted. Public health impacts resulting from resource extraction are only starting to be officially documented.

It seems the way things are currently done determine only when and how resources are extracted, not if they should be extracted.

If the priority of this government truly is resource development in the public interest, the EUB would not be an independent entity.

The current disconnect between resource development and environmental and human health issues is archaic; what worked 20 or 30 years ago does not necessarily work now.

We know better.

The Stelmach government would clearly show its priorities are in line with the citizens of this province if the EUB was dissolved and resource development regulation moved under the jurisdiction of other bodies like Alberta Sustainable Resource Development and Alberta Health and Wellness, or under an entirely new body.

Miles Dyck, Edmonton
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